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Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
17th January 2019
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre

1. Members Present : 
Gareth Davies (vice chairman), Janice Williams Wynne Pugh, Lynn White PCSO Sarah Nash Mrs J Davies (clerk)	
2. Apologies: 
Bernard Attkins (chairman),  Sheila Davies , , Dave Howells, Cllr Edwin Roderick,  
           
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 15th November 2018 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the vice chairman. Proposed by Cllr Janice Williams and seconded by Cllr Wynne Pugh.

4. Matters arising from the minutes: 
There were no matters arising.

5. PCSO Sarah Nash-   
No news at present.  As a Neighbourhood Policing Team we are trying to visit farms in the area with regards to Farm Watch and have been a few so far.
PSCO Sarah Nash noted there was a Community messaging system and any suspicious vehicles would be put on there and the Ysradgynlais Twitter page.  The police are aware of the speed of some traffic through the village and are trying to monitor.  PSCO Sarah Nash asked if anyone sees anything suspicious to call 101.

6. Planning : – none 

7. Highways:  
a. Cllr Lynn White noted that the by the reservoir was in a bad state with pot holes. The Vice Chairman asked the clerk to write to Cllr Edwin Roderick about the road and if he had any news with regards to the road by Ynysfawr and Cwmwysg Chapel .  The Vice Chairman noted the potholes up the Rhiw had been filled in today.  Cllr Janice Williams asked whether the culvert by the gate at Llwyncor could be looked at aswell.      

8. Cooption of Traianmawr Ward –none



9. Correspondence –  
a. Rhys  – Grass Cutting of the playing field – all agreed payment for grass cutting.  The Vice  Chairman noted how well the park had been cut over the year and proposed we ask Rhys to cut the grass in 2019.  All present agreed.
b. Alzheiers society conference 7th March 9.30 to 4.30 City Hall Cardiff (16.1.19)
c. Kevin and Venetia Jones had emailed (4.1.2019)’was there ever any update on the trees to the rear of our bungalow?  Tried writing to the Council but no reply.’
The Vice Chairman noted there was no update at present with regards to the trees.  Clerk to write and apologise and note we are still trying to sort it out.
d. Powys – full register of electors
e. BBNP – Consultation documents LDP available for public consultation Thursday  20th December to 31st January 2019.

13. Any other Business:
a. The clerk noted the Christmas tree had been secured this year with a new steel stand and new lights had been purchased.  A total cost of £80 for the stand and lights.  All agreed to pay Rob.  
b. Cllr Janice Williams noted that bollards had been put up ready on Chapel Street as heavy plant machinery will be going up to Belfont in the near future. 

10. Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 21st February 2019.  The meeting closed at 8.25 pm. 
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